
The Nominating Committee Recommendations for the 2024 Slate of Board Members

To: Ferry Beach Membership
From: Paul Provencher, Nominating Committee Chair, on behalf of the Nominating Committee as a whole. 
Subject: Nominating Committee Slate, 2024
Date: May 10, 2024

The Ferry Beach By-Laws state:
Section 9 – Nominating Committee: The Nominating Committee will be comprised of five (5) members, including a Director as Board 
Liaison, each serving a three (3) year term. This committee will nominate candidates for the Board of Directors, members of the 
Nominating Committee, committee chairpersons for non-Board operating 4 committees (e.g., Leadership Development, Capital 
Campaigns, etc.), and for open positions that will be filled formally at the next Ferry Beach meeting. It will be the duty of the Nominating 
Committee to nominate candidates for the offices to be filled at the next Annual Meeting. The Committee will solicit candidates for said 
positions from the membership and interested others, and report its slate of nominees to the Board of Directors at least six (6) weeks in 
advance of the Annual Meeting. A biographical background for each nominee will be included. The Nominating Committee report will 
also include the names of candidates submitted to the Committee for its consideration by petition of five (5) percent or more members. 
(underline by the Committee)

The Nominating Committee has been meeting formally since the last Annual Meeting in 2023. As a result, we have published a list 
of attributes to guide our search. This document has been widely circulated via email, the Discovery newsletter and the web. The 
attributes of our recommended nominees are based on both “Best Practices” published for the Boards of Non-Profits, current needs 
and from past experiences of the Ferry Beach Board. 

1) We vetted 8 new candidates for the board and 2 existing board members for officer positions, which consisted of: interviews, and 
an extensive review of materials given to us by persons who knew these candidates. We met several times and rank ordered the 
candidates based upon the qualities and needs of the organization now. We feel that this slate is very strong as it touches on most of 
the needs outlined in the list of qualities the board/organization needs and is looking for. 
2) We are putting forth 6 new candidates of the 8 new candidates identified. 
3) We heard from many members during this year, giving us new names to consider for nomination and we did reach out to 
several more people who may consider a board position in up-and-coming years. We are so grateful for all the wonderful people you 
connected us with, and we hope they will consider connecting with the governance of our organization in more formal ways in the 
years to come.

The Nominating Committee received a petition for two nominees who were vetted by the traditional Nominating process which is outlined 
by the By-Laws. They additionally submitted a petition of members, which did not meet the requirement as outlined in the by-laws, 
therefore they are not included in our notice to you. 

The Nominating Committee followed guidance based on sustainability for the organization and a need for a diversity of 
representation on our board.  

The work of the Nomination Committee is a “confidential” process. That is, we ask many general and personal questions of our 
members. We hold that information in confidence and don’t talk about these matters to the general membership. Members whose 
name is placed in nomination may be selected, may be asked to accept another position, may not be selected, or may choose to 
remove their name from consideration. This process is a protection to all those members so that they may maintain their 
confidentiality and dignity. 

If you have questions regarding the above or the nomination process you may approach a member of the committee for 
clarification. Thank you. 

Nominating Committee: Paul Provencher, Robi Altamari, Pam Emery, Janet Hinton

We put forth: 
Executive Committee Positions

Ron Willett, Board President
Ron grew up in central Texas and moved to Washington, DC as a young man after law school. He says the general 
practice of law and life as a Gay man in a homophobic culture were two things that did not suit him. Ron held 
various positions in the US Dept. of Labor during his 30-year career in the Federal government in DC. He retired 
in 2010 and moved to Lowell, MA where he now lives with his spouse, Bill. Ron and Bill are both Ferry Beach Life 
Members and active participants in GAYLA.

Ron has been an active UU since 2002, is a facilitator/teacher of Sacred Circle Dance (which he learned about at 
FB) and has been active in 12-step recovery for 25 years. He was among the founders of the Triangle Club in Washington, a 



non-profit meeting space for Gay/Lesbian groups of 12-step fellowships. He served on the Club’s initial Board of Directors for a few 
years, acting as Secretary during part of that time. Ron has also served on the Board of the Dept. of Labor Fitness Assn., including 
time as Secretary, and on the Session (governing body) of a Presbyterian church in Washington.

For the last 3 years, Ron has been the Vice President of the Board of Ferry Beach and looks forward to his role as President. Ron 
believes this is an exciting time to be part of the Ferry Beach family and is looking forward to facilitating efforts to make Ferry Beach 
work even better for even more visitors. 

Robi Altamari, Vice President
Robi (Roberta) looks forward to bringing her leadership and experience with a change management process as 
she deepens her volunteer work with Ferry Beach.  She looks forward to working in the Vice President’s role as 
we begin our next strategic planning process.  After attending the Universalist Convocation (with Ron Willett in 
2019) and the witnessing the changes locally and globally since then, she remains deeply inspired to lead and 
collaborate as we carry forward the courageous spirit of universal love from our ancestors and keep working 
towards building a safe, sustainable, and compassionate future for our beloved community.   

Robi first came to Ferry Beach in 2005 with her two daughters to volunteer with Different Drummers Youth Camp 
for middle schoolers. She joined the staff team in 2016 as the Youth and Family Coordinator, serving 3 years. She loved meeting the 
many wonderful folks who come to the summer conferences.  Robi’s resume includes 30+ years of supporting adults with 
disabilities, 20 years of Unitarian Universalist lifespan religious education and youth ministry leadership, and many interesting side 
jobs like being a columnist for her city newspaper, working as a paralegal, illustrating children’s songbooks, leading her Tempotime 
music and movement program for little kids, and being a wellness guide to people coping with challenging times.  

Her education includes a bachelor’s degree from Suffolk University, a fellowship studying youth ministry with Meadville Lombard 
Theology School, the interim training for religious professionals, and her certification as a 200 hour yoga teacher through Breathe 
For Change.  She recently got certified as a Kripalu Restorative Yoga Teacher. She worked last summer for a new family conference, 
Sand and Stars. You are enthusiastically invited to join her any time she is here at the beach.  Robi has served on the Ferry Beach 
board for 18 months. 

For Director Positions, we nominate: 
Jeanette Ruyle 
Jeanette is a retired Unitarian Universalist religious educator who first came to Ferry Beach Religious Education 
(RE) Week in 1999 as she began this second beloved career, spanning 18 years and serving two congregations.  
She continued to attend RE Week at Ferry Beach most summers, and for several years was part of the volunteer 
RE Week staff, including being a Coordinator.  Prior to becoming immersed in all things RE and UU, she was a 
psychiatric clinical nurse specialist working with geriatric populations, and persons with substance use disorders.  
When she became a mother of two amazing children, her interests shifted significantly.  Fortunately, this 
coincided with her discovery of Unitarian Universalism which led to all the above.

She is active in her hometown congregation, First Parish Unitarian Universalist of Medfield, MA where she is a member of the 
Executive Board, Green Sanctuary Committee, Social Justice Incubator, and choir.

                                      Eileen Cummings 
Eileen grew up in Vermont and was raised Roman Catholic though she now attends the Unitarian Universalist 
church of Greater Lynn, MA. In 1980 she moved to Boston to pursue her master’s degree in salt marsh ecology 
and later completed a second master’s in computer science. Between getting her master’s degrees, Eileen taught 
in Catholic school and at Northeastern.  She was also the Financial Manager of the Boston Food Coop for several 
years. She has lived in Swampscott MA for over 30 years.  She worked as the information technology manager 
for a small trust firm in Boston and retired after 22 years in April of 2023. Eileen has served on boards of two 
congregations and was the president one church during COVID.  She loves getting away to Ferry Beach and was 

a co-coordinator of Women’s Week at Ferry Beach for two years. In her retirement she teaches Our Whole Lives curriculum for older 
adults and youth, leads the High School youth group and volunteers at several organizations.  In her free time, she knits, does 
needlepoint, takes long walks with her dog Wickford and knits and knits. 

Michael Valletta
Michael was born and raised in western Connecticut, Michael moved to Maine in the spring of 2018 for his now 
fiancé, Mark. Michael is an experienced leader, spending more than a decade in retail management. As a 
manager, he fosters individuals new to the workforce and has grown the stores in which he works. He is often 
found facilitating conversations and plans with stakeholders and partners. Michael was also a part time blogger 
that led to a formal partnership with a local newspaper. This hobby led to a side hustle of marketing and content 
creation with the rise of social media where Michael consistently promoted small businesses and points of 
interest. Michael has a passion for all things New England and is well traversed throughout the region. 



Particularly important to him is being a good steward of the environment and believes strongly that places like Ferry Beach play a 
key role in teaching future generations about environmental impacts. Michael is also a very active member of the LGBTQ+ 
community where he has built several strong partnerships and friendships with key stakeholders for events and is a constant voice 
for the community through his platforms. He is looking forward to serving on the board and has a great deal of energy and 
connections to resources in the region.

A resident of Biddeford, Michael loves the southern Maine region and has adored calling it home for the past several years and is 
excited to see what the future of the region holds. 

Julie Parker Amery
Julie has been a part of the Ferry Beach Community since 2003 connecting in a variety of ways including church 
retreats, winter workshops, and Religious Education Week (for which she has held multiple leadership positions). 
She has served in leadership capacities on several boards (including the Unitarian Universalist Massachusetts Bay 
Religious Education Team, PTA, UU Society for Ministerial Relief; and her town’s Educational Foundation). 

Having grown up in the Congregational Church, Julie became a Unitarian Universalist soon after graduating from 
college. After holding a series of positions at the Unitarian Universalist Association, she got her M.Ed degree in 
secondary school counseling. In 2000, she answered a call she had since high school to become a religious 

professional at the First Religious Society in Newburyport, MA. She very recently retired after many fulfilling years in her role as the 
Director of Faith Formation and Spiritual Exploration. In 2017, Julie completed the Spiritual Direction Certification Program at the 
Rowe Center and her practicum work was to create a program, “Soul Stories”, which engaged participants in deeply listening to one 
another’s personal stories. 

In 2022, she completed a certification program to become a Conscious Dying Coach and she is currently studying to become an 
interfaith chaplain through the Chaplaincy Institute of Maine.  As a church professional for over 20 years, she understands systems. 
Her skill sets include communications (particularly written), mediation, and the ability to see things from different perspectives. Julie 
is particularly interested in programming that appeals to and welcomes a wide spectrum of people to Ferry Beach.

briana R. Sevigny
briana (first name intentionally lowercase, she/they pronouns) was born and raised in Saco with strong roots 
still in the area. She is currently residing in Medford, Massachusetts just outside of Boston. After attending the 
University of New Hampshire for her Bachelor of Arts in English, briana has spent over 20 years working in Higher 
Education around the New England region, working in Residential Life and Housing at Eastern Connecticut State 
University and Assumption College, then in Student Conduct at Johnson & Wales University - Providence, 
Northeastern University, and currently at Tufts University. 

She is passionate about animals, community development, and the environment, and loves training and public 
speaking. She has a Master of Science in Counselor Education from Central Connecticut State University and a Master of Legal 
Studies from Northeastern University School of Law.  She spent over 20 years volunteering with the Dirigo Girls’ State program, 
educating high school girls about civic responsibility, levels of government in the state, and how to be an engaged and responsible 
citizen in Maine and beyond. She has experience with conflict resolution, Restorative Justice, diversity and inclusion work, lgbtqa 
and gender equity, policy development, and more. In her spare time, she also works with Beautycounter as a Brand Advocate to 
help people learn about safer skincare and beauty, with an eye toward protecting people and planet. briana is thrilled to help create 
opportunities for community engagement for all those who love Ferry Beach, in addition to enhancing environmental stewardship, 
learning and networking, and connecting with an area and place she has so dearly loved. 

Helen Blatz
Helen is a financial advisor now retired. For many years, she worked as a licensed securities broker (financial 
advisor) with Edward Jones Investments and as a financial counselor when in the nonprofit sector. 

She, her wife Lauren, and their daughter have been coming to FB since her daughter was a baby --about 25 years. 
She was the coordinator for UUFAF for a couple of years. Her daughter attended youth camp. They have attended 
Circle of Life Conference and in the last few years, other Ferry Beach summer conferences. 

Helen has served on many finance committees of both church groups and a not-for-profit organization. She 
served on the financial side of the council on aging in her area. She is well versed in estate planning and would very much like to 
contribute ideas to how Ferry Beach members can put Ferry Beach in their legacy planning.  Helen’s big goals for Ferry Beach are 
profitability and sustainability. 

Helen is nominated for an unfinished term due to a resignation, of one year. She would be open if it was a good fit for something 
more. 


